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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were President Bob Stobbs, Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe, Steve Kahre and Phil McElroy. Also present were attorney Jason Spindler, Superintendent Jeff Goerges and town assistant superintendent Aaron Enlow.  Paul Freeman was absent.
Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Kahre to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.  
McElroy made a motion, seconded by Kahre to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:

In the clerk's office: Tonight is our public adoption hearing.  After we vote and adopt the budget for 2018 I will upload our signed budget ordinance on Gateway to the state and we will finally be done with the budget process.

We purchased the Old National Bank building on September 19th.  We now own the building and have already received our first rent payment from Old National.  They will continue to pay us rent until they move into their new building sometime next year.

Per the State Auditor's requirements, we must transfer all savings account interest into our checking accounts.  I asked Rob Miller at ONB if they could just mail a us checks for the interest each quarter, he said they couldn't but that they could set up to automatically transfer into our checking accounts each time.  So I asked him start that as of last month.

Just an fyi, I have a sewer check #7308 that I mailed Sept 26th to pay our chase credit card bill that still hasn't cleared.  Chase has not received the payment.  The check before and after it that were mailed the same day have already cleared.  I may have to pay Chase again.  If the other check shows up, they could go ahead and apply that to our bill also as we use the card each month.  

In the Utility Department:   

Cecil & Sharon Poag at 1719 Fleener road, the log cabin property, paid their sewer install balance of $2,150. 

The vacant property at the old Feth's home at 2040 Boonville-New Harmony is still overgrown.  We have reported it to Vanderburgh County Garage for the county weed ordinance.  

We continue to have a huge leak at the Gribbons home on Wortman road, it leaked 102,000 gallons in July and another 47,000 gallons in August and 31,000 gallons in September.  Jeff and Aaron have been notified and out twice to investigate.  

In General Town Items:

The Hwy 41 & BNH intersection has a new turn right only arrow painted on the eastbound lanes of BNH.  

Hacienda has added their sign to the Darmstadt Crossing at Schnucks complex, they will be moving in soon.

Old Business 

1. Update on proposed Apartment Complex
Spindler stated that the hearing has moved to January 12th at 9am.  
2. Update on 2017-2018 Community Crossings Matching Grant
McElroy noted that we received every grant we requested.    
New Business

1. Public Adoption for 2018 Budget
Lowe read aloud the budget numbers and funds for 2018.  McElroy made a motion, seconded by Kahre to accept the budget for 2018.  Budget passed by a 3-0 voice vote.  
Superintendent Report  
Jeff noted that we received an estimate from Daviess County Metals to replace our entire roof from the tree damage with a metal roof along with replacing the sky lights and putting metal on back and side.  McElroy made a motion, seconded by Kahre to spend up to $14,000 total for roof and siding replacement. 
Jeff stated they had 9 service calls, worked on several air releases and used 3 pumps last week.  

Jeff and Aaron installed a projector in the town hall and used it to show council and public the work they’ve performed on air release valves.  
Fire Chief Report 
There was no one from fire department attending.  Lowe stated that there will be an open house at the new fire station in Daylight this Saturday.  
Board member comments 
McElroy noted he received a letter from Carol Hagedorn letting us know they are open to applications for any brownfield sites.  Council discussed a few areas of concern and will contact those property owners.
Attorney comments

No further comments
Resident comments

No resident comments
The meeting adjourned at 8:24pm
Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer
